F.No. U.12012/27/2016-ME.!(PLII)
Government of India
Ministry of Health & Family Welfare
(Department of Health & Family Welfare)

Nirman Bhawan, New Delhi-11
Dated the 1 November, 2017

To
The Dean /Principal,
Shri Guru Ram Rai Institute of Medical
& Health Sciences,
Shri Mahant Indiresh Hospital, Patel Nagar,
Dehradun - 248001, Uttrakhand.

Subject: H.N.B. Garhwal University, Uttarakhand - Recognition of MS (Ophthalmology)
qualification against increased intake from 01 to 02 seats in respect of students
being trained at Shri Guru Ram Rai Institute of Medical & Health Sciences,
Dehradun - regarding,

Sir,

I'am directed to refer to Medical Council of India’s letter dated 17.10.2017 on the subject

mentipned above and to convey approval of the Central Government to the recommendation of

Medica
intake

I Council of India for Recognition of MS (Ophthalmology) qualification against increased
from 01 to 02 seats granted by H.N.B. Garhwal University, Uttarakhand in respect of

students being trained at Shri Guru Ram Rai Institute of Medical & Health Sciences, Dehradun.

2i

The recognition so granted shall be for a maximum period of 5 years. Failure to seek

timely renewal of recognition as required shall invariably result in Stoppage of admission to the
Postgraduate Course.

3. This issues with the approval of competent authority.
Yours faithfully,
- SCE N
(D VK Rao)
Under Secretary to the Govt. of India
Tel: 011-23062959
Copy to:-
1. The Secretary, Medical Council of India, Pocket-14, Sector-8, Dwarka, New Delhi -
110075. , !
2. The Director General, Directorate of Med Health, Uttaranchal, Chandan Nagar, Dehradun
+4248001.
3. The Registrar, Hemwati Nandan Bahugana Garhwal University, Srinagar, Uttrakhand.




